July 8, 2021

Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday July 8, 2021.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present included Becky Strand, John Schmaltz, Kurt Nelson, Peter Jadoonath, Zack Heck and Pam Annenson.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made to approve the meeting agenda by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Chairman Stovern; all in favor, motion carried.
A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes from June 10, 2021 by Supervisor Hoffman; Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  
A motion was made to approve the minutes from June 22, 2021 by Supervisor Hoffman and 2nd by Supervisor Mattson; all in favor, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the June Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $64,287.82.  The receipts register shows a balance of $25,007.98 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $84,732.23.  There are no outstanding checks.  Motion made to approve the treasure’s report by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.  

Motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the claims of $6,756.73; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Annexation Request / Questions
Zach Heck and Pam Annenson were here to request annexation out of the city into the township.  The scenario was explained that they would like to use this property as agricultural and the city doesn’t necessarily allow this.
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to stay neuteral regarding the annexation and Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA)

Treasurer Haller is reporting that we can apply for funding to help upgrade the hall or use for Covid protection.  
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to apply for the ARPA and this was 2nd by Supervisor Mattson; all in favor, motion carried.

We have to have the funding spent by 12/31/2024. 


Application for Interim Use Permit / Pottery Sales

Peter Jadoonath discussed his plans for his pottery business.  The board reviewed the permit and decided to approve it.  
Supervisor Mattson made a motion to approve the Permit and Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor; motion carried.
Solar Panel System Change
Peter Lindgren is looking to change his solar permit to tracking panels from stationary panels.  A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve this change, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor; motion approve.

Chisago Lakes Visitors Bureau – Lodging Tax
In June Katie Malchow and Jill Behnke came to our monthly meeting to promote collecting 3% of the Lodging tax for Wild River Campground and Country Bed and Breakfast.  A motion was made to accept this lodging tax by Supervisor Hoffman and 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor, motion carried.
Landscaping Around the Hall
The landscaping around the hall was discussed in regards to holes in the foundation which were sealed.  There was also discussion about putting something down to help with the weeds along the building and edging around the building.  It was decided that edging will be placed around the building but we will need to get a price on river rock first. 
Spray:
Supervisor Hoffman and Troy (maintenance person) sprayed for weeds on Wednesday, June 7th.  Supervisor Hoffman reviewed which areas were sprayed and which areas they were not able to get to as of yet.  Supervisor Hoffman will keep the board updated on this project.  
Sign on Ranch Trail, South of 20
There is a sign that has been knocked down regarding the curve and it will need to be put back up soon.  Other signs are missing reported by Supervisor Hoffman.
OLD BUSINESS

Maintenance Position
A new maintenance person has been hired and was asked to attend this meting.  Chairman Stovern would like to get him some formal training on the grader soon.  Minnesota Altap has a 2 day grader operator school that Chairman Stovern would like to send him to but there are no more openings for this year.  There were discussions about the position and keys were given to him for the shop as well as signing appropriate employment paperwork.

Chloride
The chloride has been completed, all roads have been sprayed.  
Blue Emergency Signs
Both signs have been installed that were discussed in June.
Return of Key
After the last meeting, Clerk Lichtscheidl made contact with the pervious maintenance person and was able to get the key back.   

Miscellaneous
Chairman Stovern will work with the maintenance person to get the cracks fixed under the new tractor we purchased.

Public Comment
Becky Strand asked if the new maintenance person is comfortable doing maintenance on the grader, and he said he was.

John Schmaltz brought up the June 10, 2021 meeting and wanted to make notation that Greg Converse attended that meeting.  Resident Schmaltz reports that he clearly remembers talking about scheduling the Cartway meeting regarding Haider/Converse.  He remembered that we discussed the meeting would be July 8, 2021 at 4:00 pm and we would meet in front of the Converse residence.  And then meet at the hall immediately following to discuss the cartway.  He was concerned because this information was eliminated from the June 10, 2021 minutes but it was on the agenda. 

Becky Stand confirmed the above noted information because she also takes her own minutes as a resident.  She said that we discussed the date and time of the meeting, and it was stated that the cartway meeting can go until 7:00 pm but the meeting would have to be stopped due to our regularly scheduled monthly town board meeting.  When the monthly meeting is over, we can re-open the Cartway meeting and continue talking after that.  Becky gave us a copy of her minutes from that meeting for our records.  
Resident Kurt Nelson stated he clearly remembers talking about the meeting time and place because he sat by Mr. Converse and reviewed the paperwork regarding the cartway that Mr. Converse had brought to the meeting.
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion; all in favor, meeting adjourned at 8:21 pm.  

Respectfully Submitted:

Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl

Chairman Mark Stovern
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